
 

 
 
 

Communiqué 
 

23 November 2018 

The Psychology Board of Australia (the Board) is established under the Health Practitioner Regulation 
National Law (National Law), as in force in each state and territory. At each meeting, the Board 
considers a wide range of issues, many of which are routine and are not included in this communiqué. 

This communiqué highlights key issues from the 102nd meeting of the Board on 23 November 2018. 

Renew registration online now- final reminder 

The registration renewal date for psychologists with general or non-practising registration is 30 
November 2018. The quickest and easiest way to renew registration is online. 

Renewal applications received during December will incur a late payment fee. 

Under the National Law practitioners who do not renew their registration within one month of their 
registration expiry date must be removed from the Register of Psychologists. Their registration will 
lapse and they will not be able to practise psychology in Australia. A fast-track application can be 
made, only during January. The practitioner cannot practise until the application is processed and the 
register is updated. 

You should read the Board’s registration standards carefully before applying to renew, as information 
in support of declarations made in an application could be requested. 

A renewal FAQ is available on the Board’s website. 

Board-approved supervisor training providers appointed for 2019 to 2023 

We recently invited expressions of interest from organisations, groups and individuals to act as a 
Board-approved provider of supervisor training for the next five-year approval period. 

Board-approval has been granted to the following 16 providers to deliver supervisor training across 
Australia from 1 January 2019 to 31 December 2023: 

Approved training provider 
Approved to deliver: 

Proposed training locations Full 
training 

Master 
classes 

Master classes by 
video conference 

The Australian Psychological 
Society Institute    

Adelaide, Brisbane, Canberra, Darwin, 
Hobart, Melbourne, Perth, Sydney, 
Newcastle, Wollongong, Ballarat 

Centre for Rural and Remote 
Health - James Cook University    

Perth, Cairns, Mackay, Mount Isa, 
Newcastle, Townsville 

Clinical Supervision Services    

Sydney, Adelaide, Brisbane, Canberra, 
Darwin, Hobart, Melbourne, Newcastle, 
Parramatta, Wollongong, Albury, 
Armidale, Cairns, Coffs Harbour, 
Devonport, Launceston, Lismore, 
Orange, Townsville, Wagga Wagga 

Communicare    
Perth, Fremantle, Broome, Bunbury, 
Geraldton 

Deakin University    
Melbourne, Adelaide, Darwin, Hobart, 
Perth, Bendigo, Geelong, Warrnambool, 
Cairns 

The Cairnmillar Institute   - Melbourne 

https://www.ahpra.gov.au/Login.aspx
http://www.ahpra.gov.au/Registration/Registers-of-Practitioners.aspx
http://www.psychologyboard.gov.au/Standards-and-Guidelines/Registration-Standards.aspx
http://www.psychologyboard.gov.au/Standards-and-Guidelines/FAQ/Renewal.aspx
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Competency-Based Excellence 
in Supervisor Training (C-BEST)   - Sydney.  Other metropolitan and regional 

locations by request for group training. 
STREAM Psychology   - Perth, Albany, Broome 
Griffith University, Supervisor 
Training and Approval Program 
(STAP) 

  - 
Brisbane, Adelaide, Perth, Gold Coast, 
Sunshine Coast, Cairns, Townsville 

Wentworth Forensic Clinic - 
University of New South Wales   - Sydney 

Australian College of Applied 
Psychology (ACAP) -   

Adelaide, Brisbane, Melbourne, Perth, 
Sydney, Byron Bay 

Dr Rebecca Bargenquast and 
Dr Mirela Wagner -   

Brisbane, Adelaide, Melbourne, Sydney, 
Gold Coast, Wollongong, Byron Bay, 
Taree, Toowoomba, Townsville, Wide 
Bay 

Monash University -  - Melbourne 

The Reflective Supervision 
Team -  - 

Adelaide, Brisbane, Hobart, Melbourne, 
Sydney, Gold Coast, Sunshine Coast, 
Newcastle, Wollongong  

University of Canberra & 
Australian National University -  - Canberra, Batemans Bay, Bega 

University of Melbourne -  - Melbourne, Ballarat 
 

Existing Board-approved training providers will continue to deliver supervisor training until 31 
December 2018. Training providers approved for the 2019-2023 approval period will start supervisor 
training delivery from 1 January 2019.  

The contact details for Board-approved training providers for 2019-2023 will be published on the 
Supervisor training page of the Board’s website. 

We thank all applicants for participating in the 2018 expression of interest process. We also thank the 
current approved training providers for their expertise and commitment to delivering quality supervisor 
training over the past five years. 

Newsletter published 

The Board has released issue 24 of Connections newsletter, which is published on the Board’s 
website.   

Further information 

The Board publishes a range of information for psychologists on its website at 
www.psychologyboard.gov.au. For more information about registration, notifications or other matters 
relevant to the National Scheme also refer to information published on www.ahpra.gov.au or send an 
online enquiry form or contact AHPRA on 1300 419 495.  

Rachel Phillips 
Chair 
Psychology Board of Australia 
30 November 2018 

http://www.psychologyboard.gov.au/Registration/Supervision/Supervisor-training.aspx
https://www.psychologyboard.gov.au/News/Newsletters.aspx
https://www.psychologyboard.gov.au/News/Newsletters.aspx
http://www.psychologyboard.gov.au/
http://www.ahpra.gov.au/
https://www.ahpra.gov.au/About-AHPRA/Contact-Us/Make-an-Enquiry.aspx#Webenquiryform
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